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BRIEFING NOTE 
 

The New  CIS 
 
 

A new Scheme is due to come into force in April 2007, implementing the 
biggest changes to the construction industry since the introduction of CIS in 
1999.   
 
This new scheme was originally due in April 2006 but the Revenue has 
recently bowed to industry pressure and postponed it to April 2007.  This is 
good news for contractors and sub-contractors who now have more time to 
put themselves in the best position possible to defend any attack from the 
Revenue. 

 
CIS 4, 5 and 6, CIS cards and vouchers are all to be replaced by a system of: 
 
Registration – with the Revenue by sub-contractors.  Sub-contractors will be 
told whether they should receive payments gross (no deductions) or net (18% 
deduction). 
 
Verification – on engaging a sub-contractor, contractors will have to contact 
the Revenue to confirm that the engagement is on a self-employed basis and 
to ascertain whether the sub-contractor should be paid gross or net. 
 
Payment by Contractor to Sub-contractor – gross or net in accordance 
with the Revenue’s instructions (or where a sub-contractor has not registered, 
deducting 30%). 
 
Mandatory Monthly Returns – to the Revenue from contractors showing 
payments to each sub-contractor and (in net cases) the amount of materials 
and deductions.  In each return the contractor must also make a status 
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declaration regarding all sub-contractors i.e. that none are employees.  Nil 
returns must be made in relation to any months in which no payments are 
made. 
 
There are stiff penalties for non-compliance. 

 
What is the Revenue doing? 

 
The Revenue has written thousands of letters and invested in radio and 
newspaper advertising to encourage contractors to review their workers’ 
employment status and to move to employed labour. 
 
The Revenue has indicated that there is no amnesty for contractors who have 
incorrectly identified employees as having self-employed status.  
 

Recommendations 
 

1. Contractors should review the status of sub-contractors now.  Morgan 
Russell has produced a status questionnaire to assist in this process. 

 
2. It is more important than ever that the relationship between contractors 

and sub-contractors is recorded in a written contract and that the terms 
of the contract are reflected in practice.  

 
3. Many contractors are reportedly already switching to directly employed 

labour.  This is not simply a matter of tax treatment and needs to be 
considered extremely carefully.  Employees have far greater rights 
(e.g. sick pay, protection against unfair dismissal) and so carefully 
drafted contracts are essential to help prevent employment related 
claims.  Contractors should properly consult workers before switching 
them from self-employed to employed status to help prevent unrest and 
the risk of claims. 

 
4. Other commercial options may be available to contractors (e.g. ussuled ll


